
From: Jim Schlosser
To: Bonenfant, Janice
Cc: Aspell, Thomas; Byron Champlin
Subject: Fwd: Safety Issue - Broadway and S. Main Intersection
Date: Friday, December 6, 2024 10:19:36 AM

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Request to add this citizen request to the City Council Consent Agenda for referral to the
Transportation Policy Advisory Committee for their assessment and recommendation.
Thanks.
Jim

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Alissa Jelley <alissajelley@gmail.com>
Date: Fri, Dec 6, 2024 at 8:40 AM
Subject: Safety Issue - Broadway and S. Main Intersection
To: <jim4concord@gmail.com>

Dear Councilor Schlosser,

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to bring to your attention an urgent safety
concern regarding the intersection of Broadway and S. Main St., which has become
increasingly hazardous for residents in the area.

Over the past six months, we have experienced two separate incidents where cars have crashed
into our property — the first into our garage and most recently, just this week, into our home.
Thankfully, no one was seriously injured, but these accidents have raised serious concerns for
the safety of my family and our neighbors.

As you may have seen in today's The Concord
Monitor https://www.concordmonitor.com/Concord-NH-home-hit-twice-by-car-in-six-
months-broadway-main-street-58294840, we were interviewed about these incidents and the
dangerous nature of the intersection. We believe the frequency of these accidents is not only
alarming but poses an ongoing risk to everyone in the area.

Given the circumstances, we are hoping you can assist us in advocating for changes to
improve safety at this intersection. Whether through enhanced traffic control measures,
improved signage, or any other possible solutions, we are eager to work together to prevent
further incidents from occurring.

Thank you for your time and consideration. We would greatly appreciate your support in
addressing this issue and ensuring that our community remains safe. I look forward to hearing
from you and discussing how we can move forward.

Sincerely,
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Alissa Jelley
366 S. Main St.
(203) 464-9338
alissajelley@gmail.com
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